CITY OF BROMLEY MINUTES

Wednesday December 1, 2021-6:00 P.M.

The City Council of the City of Bromley, Kentucky, met in regular session on Wednesday, December 1st, 2021 at 6:00 P.M with the meeting beginning with a pledge to the flag and Mayor Denham presiding.

CALL TO ORDER

- Roll call was taken and the following members were present: Mike Kendall, Tim Wartman,
 Diane Wartman-absent, Matt Wartman, Reagan France and Dave Radford.
- Staff present were: Chief of Police Cody Stanley; Public Works Bob France; City Clerk Gail Smith; City Attorney Kim Vocke, and Ludlow Fire Chief Mike Steward.

Approval of Minutes

- Mayor Denham asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the November 3rd, 2021 regular meeting.
- Dave Radford motioned to approve the minutes with a second by Tim Wartman.
- All members present voted yes.

CITIZENS

No report.

PDS

- Matthew Wartman reported that five properties meet the foreclosure requirements.
- Mayor Denham requested a motion to start foreclosure proceedings.
- Matthew Wartman motioned to start the foreclosure proceedings and Reagan France seconded the motion.
- All members present voted yes.
- Mike Kendall reported on Z21. Decisions are being made by the committee but these are not final and Matthew reported that it is an opportunity to look at the city as a whole.

POLICE

- One major incident without charges at this time.
- Chief Stanley suggested we look into additional security at the park.

FIRE/EMS

Chief Steward reported that there were 7 EMS runs and 1 fire run for the month.

HALL

No report

ROAD

- Dave Radford reported the curb work at Shelby and Steve Tanner should be finished this week.
- Hamant provided proof of insurance for his upcoming contract.
- Portable speed sign will be stored until Spring.

PUBLIC WORKS

- The city is still looking at leaf vac options.
- Park Hills offered an option for residents to pay for cleanup on their own.

LICENSE

No report

ATTORNEY

- Kim Vocke acknowledged receipt of cookies for all council members and staff.
- First reading of Ordinance 12-1-21 regarding the parking restrictions at the 200 block of Shelby Street.
- Mayor Denham asked for a motion to accept. Mike Kendall motioned to accept with a second by Tim Wartman. All members present voted yes.
- The deed for the Barnes property located at 227 Shelby Street will be given to the Master Commissioner.
- Received a letter from the Ludlow Development Corporation wanting to know who was going to install the fence along Main Street.
- Submitted an invoice for foreclosure for 7, 9, 317 and 13 Boone Street.
- Discussion was had about Eminent Domain procedures.

WAYS AND MEANS

• Mike Kendall questioned a few items that appeared to be errors but were reclassified transactions for year-end as explained by out accounting consultant.

PARK

 Tim Wartman reported that he was getting a bid for a fence that will run from Shelby Street to Route 8.

INSURANCE AND GRANTS

· No report.

MAYOR

Mayor Denham and Mike Kendall met with BP regarding future plans for expansion for BP.
 Currently, there are no plans for expansion and they are pumping only diesel and high-octaine fuel with no plans to expand to other types of fuel.

- BP is purchasing property for buffer zones and would be willing to sell some of that property if the need arises.
- A request was made to the city attorney regarding a social media policy.
- Mayor Denham appointed himself and Mike Kendall as alternate to PDS. A motion was made by Tim Wartman and a second by Matthew Wartman. All members present voted yes.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- Mayor Denham asked for a motion to approve the committee reports. Matt Wartman motioned to approve with a second by Mike Kendall.
- All members present voted yes.

OLD BUSINESS

No report.

NEW BUSINESS

No report.

COMMUNICATIONS

No reports.

BILLS

- Mayor Denham asked for a motion to approve the payment of the bills. Tim Wartman motioned to approve with a second by Reagan France.
- All members present voted yes.

Mayor Denham asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Matt Wartman motioned to approve with a second by Mike Kendall. All members present voted yes. The meeting was adjourned at 6:54 p.m.

MAYOR

CLERK